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From the Weaver's Bench 

Our Christmas gathering in December was very 

festive!  Guild members were extremely generous in 

their donations to the Belen Food Pantry.  Thank 

you all!  Thank you to Sally Nittler for delivering 

the goods for us. 

One of our original 

charter members, 

B.J. Boyd and her 

granddaughter, 

Jordan joined us.  It 

is always great to see 

members who can only 

attend occasionally.  Shar Marquez brought her 

daughter, Celeste to the meeting as well.  It was 

lovely to see everyone and the Harvey House 

Museum sure made a nice backdrop for our meeting.  

Our new officers were elected.  Thank you to all of 

you who agreed to serve.  New officers include 

Carla Wackenheim, treasurer, and Shar Marquez as 

secretary. 

I recently helped an older weaver clean out her 

studio.  She has had to cut back on many of her 

activities due to age and physical condition.  She 

decided to continue to spin and knit and give up 

weaving.  It is always sad when someone has to make 

that choice.  It may mean, I hope, that she will have 

more time to spin and knit and not be distracted by 

the looms that do not get attention.  It gives you a 

moment to reflect about your own fiber life. 

Like this older weaver, we all accumulate way more 

materials, tools and equipment than we can sensibly 

use.  There is an exception to this statement, of 

course.  It is made more difficult when others 

generously donate to your stash!  I guess the trick 

is to keep the flow of materials “even.”  By that I 

mean things must go out when other things come in!  

I have a friend who routinely culls the clothes in 

her closet.   

January 20 meeting at the Belen Harvey House: 

Set up of refreshments will start at 12:30 and the 

meeting will begin at 1:00. Our program will be “SPIN 

OUT” a show and tell and hands on opportunity for the 

non-spinners in the guild to try out different drop 

spindles, wheels and fibers!  Members will share some 

of their recent and favorite projects, share “secrets” 

and assist where needed.  If you have a spindle or 

wheel please bring it with a sample of roving that you’d 

like to share.  All combinations of fibers are 

encouraged.  Even if you don’t spin – give it a try!  

February 17 meeting at Belen Harvey House:  

Set up of refreshments will begin at 

12:30 and the meeting will begin at 

1:00 with a short business meeting 

followed by a hands-on program 

with guild member, Mickey 

Davidson.  Mickey created some 

beautiful woven tapestry ornaments 

for the Harvey House Museum in 

December.  She will lead us through 

this tapestry workshop.  Myra will provide tapestry 

looms for the day.  You will need to bring: a small fork 

(or tapestry fork), blunt tapestry needle, cotton crochet 

yarn in a neutral color and a variety of yarns for 

weaving.  Mickey uses novelty yarns for smashing 

effects. 

This program is provided by the guild at no cost to its 

members.  Any questions? Contact  Myra or Terri. 

 

(continued) 

If she hasn’t worn it in 2 years, it is out.  Another 

friend recycles an old garment when she buys a new 

one.  These people have such discipline!  I may have 

to try it sometime!  Until then, do you want to shop 

at my studio? 

Keep your hands well and warm in fiber, 

Myra 



Upcoming Meetings: 

March 17 meeting at Belen Harvey House: Set up 

of refreshments will begin at 12:30 and the meeting 

will begin at 1:00.  We’ve invited Los Lunas Middle 

School teacher, Cathrine Williams, to lead us in 

discovering pick up patterns on the inkle loom.  So 

get your loom(s) woven off so that you can be ready 

for this workshop.  It is free to guild members.  There 

are probably spare Inkle looms that can be borrowed 

for this event. 

Upcoming events: 

March 1, 2 and 3 Spiders’ Market.  Opening 

reception from 5 p.m. to 7 p.m. on March 1 by 

invitation only.  Special silent  auction to benefit 

“Healthcare for the Homeless.”  Regular hours for 

March 2 and 3 from 9 to 5 at the Albuquerque Garden 

Club on Lomas and I-40. 

The Albuquerque Fiber Arts Council, Inc. (AFAC) 

is presenting their 2018 Spring show, themed Earth, 

Wind & Fiber, April 7-8, 2018 at the ABQ Garden 

Center. Fiber artists of all skill levels are invited to 

submit their work Jan 1 through Feb 25, 2018.  

Entrants are invited to use their personal 

interpretation of this theme in the pieces they enter.  

A maximum of three pieces per entrant will be 

allowed.  Co-sponsoring guild members may enter 

without cost; entries from all others will be $10.00 per 

entry.  Please be sure to complete the correct form; 

there is a form for members and a form for non-

members (which will take you to PayPal for payment).  

Go to fiberartsfiesta.org for complete instructions.  

Las Arañas Spinners and Weavers Guild is a co-

sponsoring guild.  Fiber to Finish is not a co-

sponsoring guild. 

Southwest Llama Rescue: has llamas and alpacas 

that need homes.  This is a volunteer organization 

that right now has 15 alpacas and 2 llamas that are in 

need.  Transportation and information on care 

standards are available.  If interested, contact Lynda 

Liptak at 453-1740 or llamasdel- sol@gmail.com. 

Connective Tissue: New Approaches to Fiber in 

Contemporary Native Art: July 7-January 21, 2018, 

10-5 Mondays & Wednesdays-Saturdays, noon-5 on 

Sundays.  Museum of Contemporary Native Arts, 108 

Cathedral Pl., Santa Fe.  Go to iaia.edu or (505) 983-

1666 for more info. 

 

Classified Advertisements: 
Weaving instruction available, contact Myra at 864-0876 or mchangt@yahoo.com. 

Advertise your items here.  Contact Myra or Terri, and we’ll place your ad in the next newsletter. 

Questions?  Ask your officers or any member.  If we don't know, we'll find out. 

2016 Executive Board 

President Myra Chang Thompson 505-864-0876 mchangt@yahoo.com 

Vice President & Newsletter Terri Greenlee 505-681-7421 terri.greenlee@gmail.com 

Secretary Shar Marquez   

Treasurer Carla Wackenheim 609-892-6271 carlawackenheim@gmail.com 

Member at Large    

Outreach Diana Dow 505-864-7097 rockingbd@earthlink.net 

Hospitality Rowena Kerry 505-916-5614  

Web Mistress Chip Kimball  chip.kimball.sd@gmail.com 

Send all correspondence to:  

Valencia County Fiber to Finish Guild 

P. O. Box 1613 Belen, NM 87002-1613  

FIBER TO FINISH IS ON THE WEB – Check out the guild’s home on the web at www.fibertofinish.org. 
You’ll be able to see the newsletters on line; the minutes from each month’s meeting are in the newsletter as well.  There are also lots 
of photos posted from meetings and members' work.  We’re also on Ravelry (www.ravelry.com), join our group “Fiber To Finish of 
Valencia County. 
 

mailto:mchangt@yahoo.com
file:///C:/Users/Terri/F2F%20Newsletter%202016/www.fibertofinish.org
http://www.ravelry.com/


Fiber to Finish Guild Meeting Minutes 16 Dec 2017 
1. Welcome 
2. The slate of 2018 committee chairs was unanimously elected: 

President – Myra Chang Thompson 
Vice President – Terri Greenlee 
Secretary – Shar Marquez 
Treasurer – Carla Wackenheim 
Member at Large – Diana Dow 

4. Old Business: 
2018 Dues are due. 

5. Adjourn  
 

Photos from the December Meeting and Christmas Party 

    

   

   

   


